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Prado Hosts IMAC Event 

    



 

IMAC & Freestyle Challenge 

On Memorial Day weekend the PVMAC hosted its 4th annual Prado IMAC & Freestyle Challenge.  
  
In so many ways this was another win win situation for the PVMAC and the IMAC community. All of 
the IMAC pilots are very appreciative and overwhelmed by our clubs hospitality and the beautiful 
field at which they get to have a competition.  
  
Pilots started arriving Thursday afternoon and pretty much the entire group of them were there by 
noon on Friday when practice officially opened.  We had 40 registered pilots, a little down from our 
previous 3 years but in comparison with how the economy is, still a very good turnout. We had sev-
eral pilots from Arizona, Nevada and Northern California. Out of the 40 entrants 6 of them were 
PVMAC members.  
  
Saturday evening the event hosted at the field a Vince's Spaghetti dinner, we had approximately 70 
people at the dinner. It was a good time for all. After dinner some IMAC pilots and a couple club 
members stuck around to have a little foamie night fly fun.  
  
The event was a financial success for the PVMAC which all of the proceeds will go to maintaining and 
future improvements at both Prado and Norton flying sites. Besides pilot entry fees we raised funds 
from a raffle in which we raffled off a Hangar 9 / Carden Extra including a DA50 engine. We also had 
contributions to the raffle of a gas can with pump from Scott Wedertz and a gallon of smoke oil from 
Steve Parola. The club also raised funds from the awesome snack bar and Vince's dinner.  
  
It was a very special occasion at the field for our Goodwine family Saturday evening when Jeffery 
Szueber Jr. proposed marriage to my daughter Kelsey.  Welcome to our family Jeff.  
  
At the awards ceremony besides handing out the 18 flying awards I handed out some very special 
awards acknowledging these club members and friends for the true dedicated support of this event 
and our Goodwine family, Chuck Pozanac & Tom Marcure, cannot do it without out these 2 friends 
help. I also would like to thank Larry Marsh for his support and handling of the flight line for 2 
straight days, everything went perfect with his help. Thanks to Beth, Kelsey & Kyle Goodwine for 
dealing with all of my pressure and work to accomplish prior to the first IMAC pilot getting in the air. 
Thanks to the Szueber family and Larry Roberts who all came over from the Riverside Radio Control 
Club to do our events computer scoring. Thanks to Steve Parola for being our events CD for the club. 
Thanks to Beth Goodwine, Becky Marcure, Sue Pozanac, Emily Marcure, Joni Whitsett and Sam 
Wright for doing a fantastic job in the snack bar. Evan Marcure & Ryan Pilcher for being score run-
ners. The staff at the Chino Airport Tower without their support and efforts this event would not hap-
pen. Other club members that came out and offered help Charlie Mitchell, Roy Barringer, Nick 
Kearney, Gordy Truax, Randy Wilbur, Steve Gamble, Frank Harris, Scott Wedertz and Jim Stout.  
  
It was a fantastic, awesome weekend of some of the best IMAC pilots in the South West region and 
country competing. My feet were sore for an entire week afterwards but I hope the PVMAC club 
members and board members want to do it again in 2014.  
   
Phil Goodwine  
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